Miscellaneous 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Clean Water State Revolving Fund

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

FLORIDA CATEGORICAL EXCLUSION NOTICE (FCEN)

CITY OF WAUCHULA

WW25016

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has determined that the City of Wauchula’s projects involving Wastewater Treatment, Force Mains and Lift Station Improvements is not expected to generate controversy over potential environmental effects. The proposed projects include 
Replacement of gravity sewer line Near Shady Nook Circle, Abandonment of gravity sewer west of Elementary School and construction of a new lift station and force main, Abandonment of gravity sewer south of Elementary School and construction of a new lift station and force main, Replacement of force main at the lift station at the Hardee County Youth Sports Complex (Ball Field lift station), Construction of a second biosolid aerobic digester at the Wastewater Treatment Facility, Replacement of the mechanical aerators in the oxidation ditches at Wastewater Treatment Facility. The estimated cost for this project is $8.3 million. The project may qualify for Clean Water SRF loans composed of federal and state funds. DEP will consider public comments about the environmental impacts of the proposed projects that are postmarked or delivered at the address below within 30 days of this notice. A copy of the FCEN can be obtained by writing to: Pankaj Shah, DEP, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 3505, Tallahassee, Florida 32399‑3000, or calling (850)245-2962 or emailing pankaj.shah@floridadep.gov.
